MINUTES OF 41st  MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

    
 A special meeting was convened to discuss the urgent issues which were listed in the agenda in the previous meeting but could  not  be discussed. 

The Executive Committee met at 10.00 A.M. on Saturday the 21st April, 2007 in Community Centre-I. Due to poor attendance, the meeting started at 10.30 am and started discussion on the agenda. In the absence of Pesident, vice President chaired the meeting.

1. Elections to KV2AOA:

Secretary brought to the notice of the EC that the tenure of the present elected EC ends on 17/7/07 and therefore elections are to be conducted for electing the new executive committee. He also delineated that there are two issues which need to be decided.

a) if elections are to be conducted on or before 17/7/07 , the Phase V members cannot  be included as the last date of taking paying dues is 31/5/07 and we can get membership forms only in early July after which we  need time to prepare electoral rolls, send communication etc.

b) In the GBM it was conveyed in the annual report that we shall conduct elections for electing 23 members to all the phases in Jul/Aug. 2007.

c) Even if we decide to conduct elections to Phases III & IV only before due date, it will not be possible to present the audited report of accounts to the GBM. 

EC deliberated on the issue and majority of the members felt that combined elections should be held for all phases drew the attention of the member to the clause in the byelaws that that the tenure may be extended up to 6 months. The chair also talked to the Director (administration), CGEWHO and was assured that most of the membership forms shall be made available by third week of June. Treasurer also indicated that a draft report of the audited account should be available by mid May.

Considering all these prerequisites, EC decided that the next GBM and elections for the next Executive Committee be tentatively scheduled on 12th Aug. 2007.

2. Finalizing the Subscription for the year 2007-08.

As only 11 members are present which is well short of the 2/3rd majority required, EC cannot decide on this important issue. The chair expressed concern that members are not taking interest on this important issue despite special request by the secretary to attend. EC decided that the facts may be clearly brought out and displayed on the           notice board.

3. Any other item with the permission of the chair.

The issue of large scale backlog of id cards/ passes to m aids, vendors came up for discussion at the behest of the Dept. –in- charge if the security. Members felt the issue has already been discussed in the previous meeting and felt that there is no need to change the earlier decision drastically. However, it considered the long-standing requirement of an extra person with computer knowledge and decided that one person may be engaged for office work at a pay of Rs. 5000/-. It also considered the issue of engaging an administrator for looking after day to day work of AOA as decided in the GBM and approved that Secretary may take action as appropriate for engaging an administrator at a pay of Rs. 7500/-

The meeting ended at 1.30 PM with a vote of thanks to the chair.

